
Minutes of the Twentieth Ordinary meeting of the Parish Council held on Monday 21st March 2016 at 7.30pm at Abbey Meads Community Primary School.

Present:  Cllrs  Jankinson, Ainscow, Bennett, Boyd, Compton, Herron, James, Keates, Kilby and Ricketts;  
               2 members of the public.
Apologies:  SBCllr McCracken. 
221.  DECLARATIONS  OF  INTEREST
        None.
222.  MINUTES  OF  THE  NINETEENTH  ORDINARY  MEETING

         Proposed by Cllr Compton, seconded by Cllr Boyd, all agreed, that they be accepted as a 

         true record.
223.    MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES     
  
a) Tadpole Garden Village – Cllr Jankinson had voiced concerns regarding lack of response from Community Mobiliser to SBCllr Renard who would follow up.
b) Redhouse Community Centre – Cllr Kilby reported ongoing problems with heating and hot water; meeting arranged with Renelec, builders and SBC on 30th March; SBC Environmental Health had advised that no diary sheets of noise complaints had been submitted and case now closed; if any complainants entered Centre again they would be asked to leave and to contact SBC directly. Since opening there was a financial shortfall of £3,865 but some outstanding rental income being chased and part refund of rates due since Charity status approved.
c) Hillside Way – temporary barrier erected where fence had blown down; Clerk to ask case officer again when direct site access to Blunsdon Hill would be created.
d) Persimmon and Barretts sites – appeared to be reduced number of vehicles using shortcut.
e) PC grant – Cllr Herron to consider process and promotion of scheme.
f) MUGA  - SBC to assist from end of May, first task would be to prepare planning application.
g) Neighbourhood Plan – response to draft from SBC still awaited.
h) Community Governance Review – leaflets now delivered across whole Parish.
i) Truscott Avenue – Clerk to chase up Bob Sanders.

j) A419 tree sleeves – still being removed.
k) Ermin Street – van was again being parked opposite car sales, Clerk to ask Police to revisit.

l) Linden Homes Inquiry – Cllr Jankinson and Clerk had met with SBC planning officers; though there were policy reasons for refusal outcome of Berkeley Farm appeal likely to weaken case; PC rep to attend and speak in opposition if invited to do so; advice from officers was to focus on impact on village community and reduced coalescence.

m) Advertising banner – more details required by SBC and provided by Cllr Boyd.
224.     PLANNING  DECISIONS  ADVISED  BY  SWINDON

            S/15/1352:  Demolition of existing warehouse and outbuildings and erection of 5 residential 

            HC              dwellings (Use Class C3) with associated landscaping and access   at:
                                 Lindseys Yard, Turnpike Road, Blunsdon.
            S/15/1447:  Change of use to canine care centre and demolition of existing buildings and 

            RM             construction of portal framed building (30 x 12 4m)   at:

                                Fairview, Kingsdown Lane, Blunsdon.
            S/15/1748:  Erection of two storey side extension   at:
            HC              Spring Cottage, Hunts Hill, Blunsdon.

            S/15/1942:  Change of use from dwellings (Class C3) to residential institution (Class C2)    at:

            HECO         6 – 11 Spode Close, Redhouse.            
            All permitted, with conditions.

225.    PLANNING  APPLICATIONS  DEPOSITED  FOR  COMMENT
           S/16/0173:  Erection of a two storey side extension  (revised documents)         at:

           CHHO         26 Gaveller Road, Redhouse.         
           Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.

            S/16/0181:  Display of 2 non-illuminated banner boards    at: 
            JABU          Wyevale Garden Centre, Hyde Road, Upper Stratton.

            Cllrs agreed to support as proposed boards appeared to be appropriate at the location and were 

            unaware of any planning reasons to object.
            S/16/0348:  Erection of a first floor side extension    at:

            CHHO         5 Tuscan Road, Redhouse.

            Cllrs agreed to support as extension as considered acceptable and were unaware of any planning 

            reasons to object. 

            S/16/0357:  Reserved matters application for 56 dwellings (following outline permission 

            JABU          S/OUT/14/0833) for a mixed use development    at:

                               Abbey Stadium.

Cllrs agreed to object as the layout constituted over-intensification of the site; no open spaces so contrary to Policy EN3; some homes sited far too close to the attenuation pond; lack of affordable homes was queried.

S/16/0375:  Erection of single storey front and rear extension, and 2 dormer windows to rear   at:

ISPA           62 Bramwell Close, Kingsdown.

 Cllrs agreed to object as, although single storey extensions appeared to be acceptable, proposed dormer windows would be very large, out of character for area and not in keeping with existing properties.
 S/16/0391:  Erection of two storey extension, alterations to existing reception and creation of 

 RM             additional parking spaces    at:

 Cllrs agreed to object as the increase in traffic, potentially an additional 63 vehicles and much of it likely to be at peak times, using single access onto B4019 and close to busy junction with Ermin Street and Lady Lane bridge was not acceptable; a second access at extended area of car park would enable a one way system which may be safer. 
S/16/0454:  Erection of a two storey side extension   at:

NIHO          18 Cobbett Close, Abbey Meads. 

 Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.
S/16/0441:  Erection of a conservatory to rear   at:

CHHO         18 Chastleton Road, Redhouse.

Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object but query classification as amount of solid walls did not constitute a conservatory.
S/16/0449:  Erection of a two storey rear extension and 5 velux windows for loft conversion  at:

JROD         2 Tarka Close, Ash Brake.

Cllrs agreed to support as unaware of any planning reasons to object.
                 OTHER PLANNING MATTERS
a)  Eastern Villages Planning Obligations Draft Supplementary Planning Document

   Consultation – ends 4th May.

b) 1 Abbey Farm Cottages – complaint received regarding wall and tree works, passed on to Planning Officer and no breaches found.
c) Technical Consultation on implementation of planning changes. 

226.     FINANCE
            Cllr Ainscow proposed, all agreed, that receipts 133to 147 totaling £13,115.58 and payments 250 to
            279 totaling £17,784.21 be approved.
227.    CORRESPONDENCE

a)   SBC Members Bulletin – issues 805 and 806.

b)   WALC Newsletter March 2016.

c)   WALC(SAC) – agenda 17th March.

d)   SBC –  proposed diversion of Footpath  2.

e)   SBC – Experimental no waiting traffic order for Isambard Way, Redhouse Way, Greenwood 

              Place, Vaughan Williams Way and Wharncliffe Street.

f)   Grant Thornton – PC annual audit.

g)   SBC – rate demand notices for Village Hall, Pavilion and Redhouse Community Centre.

h)   Police and Crime Commissioner News Spring 2016 issue.

i)   NS Community Group secretary – request for involvement with 2016 event (Clerk to reply with invitation to attend PC meeting).
j)   Emails:  NALC – info on new Direct Access Scheme; 

              Petition for PC’s to have right to appeal planning decisions;

              Roger Arnold – litter issues (Clerk to reply with appreciation);
              SBC – opportunity to invest in Council Solar Bonds;

              Hills – notice of Chapel Farm Liaison Committee meeting 31st March, 4pm.

228.   COMMITTEE  REPORTS  
a) WALC(SAC)  -  Issues of future health care in Borough raised via Stephen Taylor, SBC, and response advised that a five year plan was being considered and this allowed for increasing population, not practicable to increase GWH bed numbers so other solutions planned, such as use of the Kimmeridge site, blocks of beds at nursing homes, increased care in the community; North Swindon proposals also in discussion.
b) Village Hall -   Cllr Boyd requested Mark Jones carry out thorough sweep of car park.  The Clerk reported that urinal sensor did not appear to be working and Centraheat to check.
c) Pavilion – Leaking shower noted and Centraheat to check later that week.
d) Redhouse Community Centre – Quote for insulation of cabin awaited; Centraheat to look at faulty tap in pre-school room.

229.  COMMUNITY   GOVERNANCE  REVIEW  -  RESPONSE  TO  CONSULTATION
         There had been very little interest at the SBC event at Haydon Wick Parish Council Offices.  

         Questions for door knocking exercise were issued.  Response required in time for PC submission by 

         31st March. 
230.   PARISH  MATTERS
a) Cllr Ainscow had noted debris on grass following works at 52 Sam’s Lane.
b) Cllr Bennett expressed dismay that some dog walkers did not make use of waste bins provided.
c) Cllr Herron reported Facebook page comment regarding dog fouling and PC action; agreed to invite him to PC meeting.
d) Cllr Ricketts reported dog waste bin at Wallis Drive was overflowing.
e) Cllr Ricketts had noticed considerable rubbish to rear ot St Andrew’s Ridge shops.  Clerk to contact Helena Robinson, Locality Lead, who had been arranging clear up with local proprietors.

f) Cllr Boyd enquired if there had been a response from the Land Registry re application for High Street/Sam’s Lane copse – no reply to date. 
g) Cllr Keates had noted faulty street lights in High Street – these had been reported that day.
h) Cllr Kilby reported Wharncliffe Street was being subjected to obstructions due to parking on both sides of the road since implementation of restrictions on Isambard Way. Residents were urged to respond to consultation.

i) Cllr James reported on lack of doctors at Abbey Meads Medical Practice and impact on patients.  Clerk to contact CQC.
j) Cllr Compton reported poor driving on Thamesdown Drive.

k) Cllrs agreed APA to take place week beginning 23rd May at Redhouse Community Centre.  Clerk to check availability.

231.   SUMMONS  TO  ATTEND  NEXT  MEETING
         Cllrs were summoned to attend the next meeting:  Monday 4th April 7.30pm, at Blunsdon Village 
         Hall.
There being no further business the Chairman declared the meeting closed. 
                                                                                                            ………………………………......       
                                                                                                                 Chairman, 4th April  2016

